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28th June 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you that once your child moves into Year 3 from September, their eligibility for Universal Free 
School Meals will end. 
 
Lunch orders will still need to be made in the same way, via your LunchHound account, and the current cost of a 
school meal is £2.50 per day.  Payments for dinners will need to be made via ParentPay and your account does need 
to be in credit for you to be able to place an order.  We will email you with ParentPay account details and an 
activation code as soon as we possibly can, however, children will display as free school meals until we return in 
September, and they are enrolled into Year 3.  If you have older children in school and already have an account, you 
can add younger siblings to your existing account.  User guides are available on our website for both LunchHound 
and ParentPay  https://www.astoncofe.co.uk/parents-and-carers/  
 
For anyone who is currently in receipt of Benefits Free School Meals, your child will continue to receive free school 
meals and you do not need to do anything further.  If you would like to check your eligibility for Benefits Free School 
Meals, please visit https://www.rotherham.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals   
 
If you do have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to contact the school office. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Hall 
Head of School 
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“Everything is possible for the person who has faith”  
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